
             
  
 
 
 
 

OECE Citizens Advisory Committee 
September 16, 2021 

4:00 - 6:00 pm 
Virtual Convening 
Meeting Minutes 

 
Members Present: Meredith Dodson, Gina Fromer, Pamela Geisler, Sara Hicks-Kilday, June Lin-
Arlow, Pat Sullivan, Monica Walters, Jerry Yang 
Members Absent: Mina Kim 
 

I. Welcome and Call to Order 
A. Chair Fromer called the meeting to order, welcomed attendees, reviewed the 

meeting agenda and zoom webinar norms, and opened the floor for initial public 
comment. 

B. A member of the public representing Tandem, Partners in Early Learning thanked 
OECE for funding a pilot program to support culturally responsive book lending 
and donations to Family Child Care programs in San Francisco. 
 

II. Previous Meeting Minutes 
A. Member Walters motioned to approve, seconded by member Yang. All in favor; 

none opposed. Motion carried. July 22, 2021 meeting minutes approved. 
 

III. Land Acknowledgement Adoption (continued from 7/22/21 meeting) 
A. OECE Senior Analyst Maya Castleman reported on work that she and Member 

Hicks-Kilday had done since the last CAC meeting to seek approval of statement 
from the Ramaytush Ohlone Association (ROA). ROA did not respond to our 
specific inquiry but their website encourages public meeting bodies to amend 
existing statements to fit their context and needs. Member Hicks-Kilday 
encouraged CAC to vote on the statement with the understanding that if we 
received critical feedback from ROA at any time we would reopen discussion. 

B. Member Dodson motioned to approve, seconded by member Hicks-Kilday. All in 
favor; none opposed. Motion carried. OECE CAC Land Acknowledgement 
Statement approved. (see attachment 1) 

C. Public Comment 
i. Several members of the public commented in support of the adoption of 

the statement. 
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IV. Strategic Planning Update  

A. OECE Senior Analyst Maya Castleman presented an update to CAC members on 
parent engagement in the DEC strategic planning process including plans for 
upcoming cohorts of parent focus group conversations, parent involvement in 
the Strategic Planning Advisory Committee (SPAC), and direct engagement with 
Parent Voices. (See attachment 2) 

B. Member Walters inquired about the outreach channels OECE and First 5 were 
planning to use to connect parents to the focus groups. 

i. Ms. Castleman explained that we would utilize all of the parent 
distribution lists and connections at our disposal including Early Learning 
SF eligibility list, Family Resource Center Parent Action groups,  Your Child 
Your Voice (a list developed earlier in the Strategic Planning process), and 
more. She also explained that we would rely heavily on our partners’ 
networks and community connections and asked CAC members for their 
help getting the word out. 

C. CAC members appreciated that the engagement design made a specific space for 
Black/African-American parents as opposed to previous engagement activities 
that were only grouped by language. 

D. Public Comment 
i. A member of the public asked if it would be possible to offer translation 

and interpretation for Arabic-speaking parents so they have the 
opportunity to participate in parent focus groups and surveys. 

1. OECE response: Yes, we intend to translate the registration form 
into Spanish and Chinese but also allow parents to request 
additional languages so that we can get a sense of what the need 
is and develop our interpretation infrastructure for conversations 
accordingly. 

 
V. Baby Prop C Budget & Initiative Planning  

A. Director Mezquita presented on the passage of Baby Prop C, community 
engagement done to develop a Prop C spending plan and the key priorities 
identified through that process. She then presented key information and data on 
one of the top priorities for Prop C funding – to clear the early care and 
education eligibility/waitlist. (See attachment 3) 

B. Chair Fromer and Member Walters, representing the City’s two ECE Resource 
and Referral agencies, provided an overview of the process for families to qualify 
for subsidized care and get matched with a program. 

C. Vice Chair Yang, representing Kai Ming Head Start provided an overview of the 
eligibility and enrollment process from the Early Head Start / Head Start 
perspective. 

D. Director Mezquita asked CAC members to respond to the following discussion 
questions: 1) What are our vision and goals for infant/toddler programming? 2) 
What is realistic / priority with Prop C Budget 



i. CAC Members were interested in learning more about who is currently 
on the waitlist and why. Have they matched with programs that do not 
meet their location/language/cultural needs and that is why they are still 
waiting? Have they joined the list with infant children because they are 
expecting long wait-times and planning to get their children into 
preschool? 

ii. Members discussed how workforce compensation and infant/toddler 
capacity are interrelated. Compensation strategies have to address the 
“wage penalty” for working with the youngest children. 

iii. Member Sullivan commented that if CA state licensing requirements 
would change the definition of “infant” from 24 to 18 months it would 
drastically increase Family Child Care capacity to provide infant care. 

E. Public Comment 
i. A member of the public asked if it would be possible to expand income 

eligibility for head start programming in order to leverage their capacity 
to serve infants and toddlers. 

1. CAC Member Walters responded that the City’s Head Start 
Agencies are already lobbying for changes to federal policy that 
would allow for different income thresholds in expensive urban 
areas. 

 
VI. CPAC Report  

A. Member Hicks-Kilday provided the following updates on CPAC work and 
collaboration with OECE:  

i. CAC agenda was shared at last General meeting 
ii. CPAC Workforce Committee working closely with OECE and First 5 SF 

staff on Compensation Initiative planning including brainstorming 
sessions and reporting out to CPAC on findings from ECESF and FCCASF 
roundtable conversations. 

iii. FRC staff joined and presented at a recent meeting and CPAC members 
were appreciative of the opportunity to learn and collaborate across 
early childhood sectors. 

B. Member Sullivian, who also sits on CPAC, provided an update around work to 
form the African American Early Educators group which was recently presented 
at CPAC. 
 

VII. Closing 
A. Chair Fromer thanked members of the CAC, OECE staff, and members of the 

public for their attendance and participation. 
B. Meeting Adjourned at 5:49pm. 

 
Next scheduled meeting:  November 18, 2021. 

 
For questions or assistance, please contact Maya Castleman 



Email: maya.castleman@sfgov.org    Phone: (415) 355-3669 
 

**Know Your Rights Under the Sunshine Ordinance: Sunshine Ordinance Task Force, 1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett 
Place, Room 244, San Francisco, CA 94102. (415) 554-7724 / fax (415) 554-5163 sotf@sfgov.org  
 
 
Attachments: 
 
I. Land Acknowledgement Statement 
II. Strategic Planning Update Presentation 
III. Prop C Eligibility List Presentation 
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We, the San Francisco Office of Early Care and Education Citizen’s 
Advisory Committee, acknowledge that we are on the unceded ancestral 
homeland of the Ramaytush Ohlone who are the original inhabitants of 
the San Francisco Peninsula. As the indigenous stewards of this land 
and in accordance with their traditions, the Ramaytush Ohlone have 
never ceded, lost nor forgotten their responsibilities as the caretakers of 
this place, as well as for all peoples who reside in their traditional 
territory. As guests, we recognize that we benefit from living and 
working on their traditional homeland. We wish to pay our respects by 
acknowledging the Ancestors, Elders and Relatives of 
the Ramaytush Community and by affirming their sovereign rights as 
First Peoples. We commit not only to acknowledgement but also to using 
our roles and privilege to promote equitable access to culturally 
responsive early learning opportunities and resources.  
  

Attachment 1: Land Acknowledgement Statement 



Attachment 2: Strategic Planning Update Presentation 





 

 



Attachment 3: Prop C Eligibility List Presentation 























 


